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	DEVELOPMENT PROPOSED: 
	Single storey rear extension.

	AT:
	24 Goose Lane Cottages Goose Lane Chipping PR3 2QF

	Ribble Valley Borough Council hereby give notice in pursuance of the provisions of the Town and Country Planning Act 1990 that permission has been refused for the carrying out of the above development for the following reason(s):

	1
	The design of the proposed extension would result in a visually discordant feature to the detriment of the character and appearance of the traditional converted rural building and the Area of Outstanding Natural Beauty in which it is set, contrary to Policies G1, ENV1, and H17 of the Ribble Valley Districtwide Local Plan, the Council's adopted Supplementary Planning Guidance: Extensions and Alterations to Dwellings, Policies DMG1, DME2, EN2, DME4 and DMH5 of the Ribble Valley Core Strategy (Regulation 22 Post Submission Draft) and Sections 7, 11 and 12 of the National Planning Policy Framework.



	2
	The proposal if approved would set a dangerous precedent for the acceptance of other similar proposals which would cause visual harm to converted rural building and the AONB landscape as well as the amenity of nearby residents, and render more difficult the implementation of the established planning principles of the Local Planning Authority.



	3
	The proposal by virtue of its scale, massing and proximity to the neighbouring dwelling (No. 26) is considered contrary to Policies G1 and H10 of the Ribble Valley Districtwide Local Plan, the Council's adopted Supplementary Planning Guidance on alterations and extensions to dwellings, and Policies DMG1 and DMH5 of the Ribble Valley Core Strategy (Regulation 22 Post Submission Draft).  It would overshadow neighbouring windows resulting in a significant loss of light to habitable rooms thus adversely affecting the residential amenities of the adjacent dwelling.

	
	

	Note(s)
	
	
	
	
	

	1
	For rights of appeal in respect of any reason(s) attached to the decision see the attached notes.

	JOHN HEAP - DIRECTOR OF COMMUNITY SERVICES
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